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Terms of Reference
Background
In October 2008 AA&CM restructured to deliver services in line with the personalisation agenda. At this time all qualified staff (OT and SW) were reprofiled as SDS Practitioners with a generic element to their new role. All Support Staff were reprofiled as SDS Facilitators and are in generic roles.

The main body of OT was integrated into the Community Assessment Teams but there are OTs working in Review and Long Term Management teams.

Several issues have been identified in relation to OT including delays in assessment and provision of adaptations, a rise in complaints particularly about delays and the teams approach to the generic roles.
A review of OT has been identified to address these issues.

Purpose of Review

· To evaluate the current position of Occupational Therapy in AA&CM
· Numbers and location of OT and support staff

· Current demand for OT

· Throughput of cases

· Number and timeline of delays for assessment

· Numbers and breakdown of complaints for OT

· Are current processes fit for purpose

· To recommend improvements to processes to reduce delays and maximise use of OT resources
· To benchmark integrated working practices with other local Authorities 

· To model the potential for savings in care provision

· To improve performance and contribute to the prevention agenda

· To recommend where we need to be 

· How should OTs be used to maximum benefit of AA&CM and service users

· Options for employment and positioning of OT resources

· Support services and work  processes

· Demand and workflow management

· Reduction of waiting times 

Timeframe and Reporting
The Review will commence in June and report progress and recommendations to AHCW Executive Board and CWOP Policy and Scrutiny Committee initially reporting in September 2010.
Review Lead
Pauline Holroyd Senior Operational Manager
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